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Members in Attendance:  Robert Birkenholz –Ohio, Clark Harris  (for Steven Harbstreit) – Kansas, Joe Harper – Illinois, Susan Fritz – Nebraska, James Knight – Arizona, James Leising – Oklahoma, Robert Martin – Iowa, Anissa Wilhelm – North Dakota, Roland Peterson –Minnesota, Chris Townsend (for Glen Shinn) – Texas, Allen Talbert – Indiana, Matt Baker – Texas, George Wardlow – Arkansas, Scott Witter – Michigan , Alan Baquet, Administrative Advisor.
Guests: Pat Hipple, CSREES/NRI;, Ed Osborne – Florida, Roger Tormoehlen – Indiana; Jim Flowers – North Carolina, Greg Thompson – Oregon
Meeting Call to Order:  The NCA 24 Committee Chair Robert Birkenholz called the meeting to order at approximately 8:30 a.m., January 20, 2005. The annual meeting of the NCA 24 committee was held at the Hotel Galvez, Galveston, Texas. 
Welcome:  Committee members Matt Baker and Chris Townsend welcomed the NCA 24 committee to Texas and Galveston.  Thanks were given to Glen Shinn for arranging the meeting.
Opening Remarks:  Chair Birkenholz had the group introduce themselves.  He discussed the optional New Member Orientation held on January 19, 2005, 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. in the Hotel Galvez lobby.  Handouts from the orientation were distributed.
The meeting agenda was reviewed and approved.

Registration:  A registration fee of $90.00 was collected from each person in attendance to cover expenses associated with meeting.

Minutes of 2004 Meeting:  Secretary Joe Harper presented the minutes from the 2004 meeting held in Tucson, AZ, January 22-23, 2004.  The minutes were approved with the minor change of eliminating duplication of Ed Osborne’s name on the list of attendees.  
New Members:  The membership roster of the committee was reviewed.  Three states are considering requesting membership: North Carolina, South Carolina, and Oregon.  Requests are to be initiated by the experiment station director and directed to the Administrative Advisor.  The University of Florida is sending the request for Ed Osborne to be an official member of the committee.  Discussion was held regarding requesting establishment of Administrative Advisory committees, similar to NCA-24, in the Western and/or Southern regions.
Administrative Advisor Report:  AA Alan Baquet provided comments about his role on the committee.  Formal responsibilities include approving new members, transactional items, and providing advice.  It is important for this committee is to identify collaborative opportunities for research across state lines.  Each research experiment station must allocate at least 25% of its federal Hatch allocation for multistate research.  The first step for agricultural education to access these funds is to have approved multistate research projects.  What is the potential for Agricultural Education researchers to collaborate in multidisciplinary approved projects in other areas?  Conversations need to happen on the institutional level.  Caution was advised to not just be contributors to other projects, but rather have some Agricultural Education-specific projects.  A question and answer session followed his comments.
State Reports:  Each representative provided an update of research activities and program issues in their respective states. 

NASULGC Paper Report:  Roland Peterson reported on a paper “Agriculture:  I Don’t Want to Talk About It” presented at the 117th Annual Meeting of the NASULGC Board on Agriculture Assembly held in San Diego, California on November 15, 2004.  Discussion was held regarding the impact of these concepts on agricultural education and its research.  The question was asked:  Is agricultural education through SAE still developing entrepreneurial skills of students?
Regional Reports:  No regional research reports were presented.

National Agricultural Education Research Group Report:  Robert Birkenholz began the discussion by reporting on goals and research priorities of various regional and national agencies.  
Ed Osborne led a discussion on Research Capacity of the Agricultural Education Profession.  The University of Florida conducted a survey of all Agricultural Education faculty at 1862 institutions.  A question arose on the difference between scholarship and research.  It appears that Agricultural Education is productive regarding scholarship, but may not have sufficient capacity at each institution to conduct focused research.  Areas of research seemed to fall into five areas:
· Impact of school-based Agricultural Education programs on student achievement in core subjects

· Teaching and Learning Processes

· Integration of science in school-based subjects

· Youth/Leadership Development

· Teacher Recruitment and Retention

Matt Baker and Chris Townsend led a discussion on Developing an Agricultural Education Research Priority Framework.  Reference was made to the Baker and Shinn paper presented at a previous NCA-24 meeting.   After extended discussion, the committee proposed that the theory bases of Agricultural Education be categorized into the areas of:
· Teaching and Learning Strategies

· Leadership and Change Processes
· Evaluation and Accountability

· Professional Development

· Communication Processes

Ed Osborne reported on a proposal to identify research priorities for Agricultural Education.  He distributed a funding proposal for a project to establish a National Research Agenda for Agricultural Education and Communication.  Discussion followed.  Committee members volunteered to describe priority research problem areas under the five theory bases.  
The meeting adjourned for the day at 5:00 p.m.

The NCA 24 meeting reconvened at 8:30 a.m. on Friday, January 21, 2005 by Committee Chair, Robert Birkenholz.  

The five groups reported on the research problem areas developed.  Chair Birkenholz agreed to compile the information and present it to the ESCOP Social Science subcommittee meeting in Washington DC on February 10-11th.
Meeting Place for 2006: After a brief period of discussion the committee decided to hold the 2006 meeting on January 19-20, 2006 in the Washington, DC area. The meeting and the itinerary will extend from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Thursday and from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon on Friday, with Wednesday to serve as a travel day.  Chair Birkenholz agreed to coordinate with Pat Hipple to host the 2006 meeting and make the necessary arrangements.  

Discussion was held on putting together subcommittees to write proposals to form NCDC committees for developing regional research projects.  Committee members Tormoehlen, Harper and Harris volunteered to write a proposal in the area of technology.  Committee members Leising and Osborne (Jeff Miller and Duane Cartmell were suggested to provide additional assistance) volunteered to write a proposal in the area of crisis communication.  In the area of leadership and change, committee members Fritz, Wardlow, and Townsend volunteered to write a proposal.  It was agreed that the proposals would be reviewed by the Special Interest Groups (SIGs) at the AAAE research meeting in May 2005.
ESCOP Social Science Committee Report:  Committee members Birkenholz, Knight, Camp, Osborne, and Leising are also members of the ESCOP Social Sciences Committee.  Knight described the purpose of the ESCOP committee and its meetings.   He explained the process the committee uses to develop white papers.  Membership on the ESCOP committee was discussed.  Additional members are needed to represent Agricultural Communication from the Eastern and North Central regions, and 1890 institutions for both Agricultural Communication and Agricultural Education.
CoFARM Report:  Bob Martin described the nature and scope of CoFARM.  The organization has representations from twenty-one professional societies and over 130,000 professionals that have a commitment to advance and sustain investment in our nation’s fundamental and applied agricultural research.  Bob has been “sitting in on” the CoFARM meetings via conference calls.   Website: www.cofarm.org

CSREES: Robert Birkenholz distributed materials from Henry Bahn, USDA/CSREES liaison for NCA-24, which provided the committee with a description of the USDA Cooperative State Research, Education, and Extension Service Programs.  Website: http://www.csrees.usda.gov/
USDA Higher Education Programs: Chair Birkenholz distributed materials from Jeff Gilmore, the director of Higher Education Programs of USDA that provided the committee with a description of the USDA Higher Education Programs.  Website: http://www.reeusda.gov/serd/hep/hep.htm
USDA National Research Initiatives: Pat Hipple, program leader of social sciences for NRI, provided the committee with an overview of NRI.  She distributed several handouts and discussed how Agricultural Education can fit within the competitive programs.  Genomics, animal health, and human obesity and nutrition program are emphasized in the 2005 funding.  NRI can now spend up to 20% of its funding on integrated activities in selected priority areas. The funding success rate increases with re-submissions.  She outlined the planning processes NCA-24 should go through to align its research agenda with NRI.  Our research agenda must answer the question “for what purpose” and emphasize goals, outcomes, and impacts.  Once developed, our profession’s research priorities must be shared in writing to CSREES competitive programs leadership.  She answered questions throughout her presentation.
Election of Officers: 
Committee members were reminded that officer elections for NCA 24 for a two-year term (2006-2007) will be held at the 2006 annual meeting. 

Strategic Planning for NCA-24: Birkenholz led the group in looking at the purpose, mission, vision, goals, objectives, and action plans of NCA-24.  He started the discussion by looking at values held by the group for NCA-24.  Collaboration, leadership, excellence, innovation, and responsiveness emerged as key values.   A lengthy discussion ensued regarding the mission of NCA-24 and that of the American Association for Agricultural Education (AAAE) Research Committee.  A draft mission was proposed:  The mission of NCA-24 is to promote and advise innovative multistate agricultural education research projects.  A discussion on a vision for NCA-24 was held next.  No decisions were made.
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:00 p.m. on Friday, January 21, 2005.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________






B. Allen Talbert, Secretary


Alan Baquet, Administrative Advisor
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